
Madison County Board of Supervisors Meeting Quick Notes: June 17, 2024 

 

 

• The Madison County Board of Supervisors, “the Board,” was advised that the Broadband 

Expansion and Accessibility of Mississippi Office (BEAM) will provide the full amount 

requested, $4.9mm, for the $17mm broadband project that will impact more than 4,000 

homes in Northeast Madison County. Additional funds will come from Comcast ($7mm) 

and from the County’s ARPA funds ($5mm). 

 

• Following a public hearing with no public opposition, the Board approved a resolution 

authorizing and directing the issuance of the first set of bonds for the Madison County 

Capacity Improvement Plan for $19mm which can only be used to repair and widen 

Stribling Road, Weisenberger Road, Yandell Road, West County Line Road, Wheatley 

Street, Reunion Parkway, Bozeman Road, and Catlett Road, as well as renovations to the 

Madison County Circuit Courthouse 

 

• At the request of Supervisor Karl M. Banks, the Board reappointed Joyce Monroe and 

Scott Colson to the West Madison Utility District Board. 

 

• The Board granted a tax exemption for a parcel of land owned by Old Town Wesley 

Church. 

 

• The Board approved relocating the Ridgecrest Baptist Church Polling Place to the 

Madison Community Center. The Madison County Circuit Clerk will let voters know if 

they are impacted. 

 

• The Board approved a contract with the Central Mississippi Planning and Development 

District (CMPDD) for grant administration for the Community Development Block Grant 

which will repair and rehabilitate sewer lines near Kearney Park.  

 

• The Board approved Fire Protection Service Agreements between the County and the 

Valley View Fire District, the Town of Flora, the Southwest Madison County Fire 

District, the Kearney Park Fire District, the Farmhaven Fire District, the South Madison 

County Fire Protection District, the Camden Fire Protection District, the Central Madison 

County Fire Protection District, to allow fire-fighting equipment to enhance fire services. 

 

• The Board awarded Wynn Landscape Services, the lowest bidder, a $48,020 contract for 

landscaping county buildings.  

 

• At the request of Sheriff Randy Tucker, the Board accepted a $14,000 donation from the 

Presto Foundation to provide a light tower to assist during emergencies. 

 

 

The Madison County Board of Supervisors next regularly scheduled meeting will be 

July 1, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. in the Administrative Building in Canton 

 



-Please download our app, Madison Supervisors 

 

-Please follow us on Facebook, Madison County MS Government 
 


